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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

December 4, 2012 Meeting Minutes 
 
 

 
 

 
Present: Selectman Chairman Brian Bowcock, Vice Chairman Charles Murphy, Clerk Robert 
Espindola, Executive Secretary Jeffrey Osuch and Administrative Assistant Anne Kakley.  
 
Chairman Brian Bowcock called the meeting to order in the Elizabeth Hastings Middle School 
Auditorium at 6:15 p.m.   
 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
In his report, Mr. Osuch updated the Selectmen on the following meetings: 

 
• Thursday, December 6 –  

• 7:30 to 9:00 a.m. – Forum at the Quest Center in New Bedford 
• Friday, December 7 – 

• All day – United Way presentations for the Town Hall, BPW, 
Police, Fire, notification to go out with paychecks 

• Tuesday, December 11 –  
• 3:30 p.m. – Mattapoisett River Valley Advisory Committee at the 

BPW 
• 4:30 p.m. – Mattapoisett River Valley Water Supply Committee at 

the BPW 
• 6:00 p.m. – New School Committee meeting at Town Hall 

• Thursday, December 13 –  
• 1:00 p.m. – Police Negotiations 
• 6:00 p.m. – Community Preservation Committee meeting – Mr. 

Osuch to present Town Hall project fund request at 6:20 p.m. 
• Monday, December 17 –  

• 6:30 p.m. – Selectmen’s Meeting 
 

UNION WHARF FEES 
 
Mr. Osuch informed the Board that Harbormaster David Darmofal wanted to settle the matter of 
Union Wharf fees so he could get a letter out to Union Wharf users in time for the next season.  
Union Wharf fees were discussed.  Mr. Murphy motioned to raise Union Wharf fees 10 (ten) 
percent.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
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POLICIES AND PROCEDURES 
 
The Board discussed a suggestion in the DOR Financial Review for the Selectmen’s Office to 
review the Policies and Procedures manuals of similar towns to aid in drafting their own Policies 
and Procedures manual.  The Board had most recently reviewed the Policies and Procedures 
manuals for Norwell, Sherborn, Lexington, Walpole and Andover.   Mr. Murphy said that he 
particularly liked the Policies and Procedures manual for Norwell, and thought it was most 
fitting to Fairhaven as a starting point for its own manual.  The Board discussed the best way to 
proceed with creating a Selectmen’s Policies and Procedures manual.  In the end, it was agreed 
that the Board would review the manuals further and determine at the December 17 meeting if 
they could proceed with drafting their own manual or if additional working sessions would be 
necessary. 
 

DOR REPORT SPREADSHEET 
 
Mr. Osuch presented the Board a spreadsheet of the DOR Financial Review suggestions (see 
Attachment A).   
 
At 6:25 p.m., Dr. Bowcock left the meeting to make a joint appointment with the Finance 
Committee Chairman and Moderator to the Finance Committee at-large seat. 
 
The Board continued to discuss the matter of filling the Finance Director position, which the 
DOR had recommended should become the Treasurer/Collector position. 
 
Mr. Osuch said that, although the position cannot change until a Town Meeting votes to adopt a 
new bylaw, the Board could still resolve to hire someone qualified to be both a Treasurer and a 
Collector.  He said that the Selectmen’s Office would get a copy of the Treasurer and Collector 
job descriptions for review.  The Board discussed getting the Treasurer position filled soon to 
relieve the workload in the Treasurer’s Office. 
 
In reviewing the spreadsheet (Attachment A), Mr. Espindola suggested adding a column to 
indicate a schedule or time frame. 
 
Mr. Osuch said that the people who prepared the DOR document were willing to come out to 
discuss the report, but that they wanted questions prepared in advance if they were to come to a 
meeting.  Mr. Espindola suggested the possibility of brainstorming some questions at the 
Economic Summit meeting on January 3, 2013.  The Board discussed dates that they would be 
able to meet with the DOR – they agreed upon offering the dates of: January 17, January 22, and 
January 24, 2013. 
 

COOK AND COMPANY 
 
Dr. Bowcock rejoined the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
 
The Board reviewed a contract from Cook and Company, outlining all of the services that Cook 
and Company would offer the Town for an annual January payment of $4500.00.  The contract is 
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annually renewable.  See Attachment B for list of services.  Mr. Murphy motioned to authorize 
the Chairman to sign the contract.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

ANNUAL TOWN REPORT PRINTING 
 
The Board reviewed bids from Athol Press, Monaghan Printing, and Mallard Printing for the 
printing of the 160-page 2012 Town Report.  While Athol Press’ quote was much higher than the 
other two bids, Monaghan Printing and Mallard Printing were very close in their bids, with 
Mallard bidding $15.99 per page and Monaghan bidding $16.00 per page.  After reviewing the 
cost of the four-color process laminate cover, for which Mallard quoted $289 and Monaghan 
quoted $275, it was determined that Monaghan was the lower bidder.  The Board also expressed 
interest in giving the project to a company operating in Fairhaven.  Ms. Kakley indicated that she 
thought Mallard would protest the bid because Monaghan’s quote required some clarification.  
Dr. Bowcock motioned to grant the contract to Monaghan Printing of Fairhaven for the quoted 
amount.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 
 
Mr. Osuch asked the Board if they wanted to make any last minute decisions on their 
recommendations for a transfer in the Treasurer’s line item in the December 4, 2012 Special 
Town Meeting Article 1 part 1.  The Board indicated that they wanted to stick with their 
recommended higher figure of $25,000.00. 
 

BICYCLE ACCOMMODATIONS LETTER TO MASS DOT 
 
Mr. Espindola distributed a draft letter to the Board requesting bicycle accommodations to be 
included in the MassDOT roadway improvement project on Route 18 and Route 6.  The Board 
reviewed the letter and thought it was suitable to send.  Dr. Bowcock motioned to send the letter 
with the Selectmen’s names stamped on the signature lines.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous.  (3-0). 
 
At 7:00 p.m., the Board convened into Special Town Meeting (see Attachment C) and adjourned 
at the conclusion of the Town Meeting, which was 8:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 

 

Anne Kakley 

Selectmen’s Secretary 

(Minutes approved 12/17/2012) 






















